[image: image1.png]




[image: image1.png]


Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Grassington Parish Council held on 
Wednesday 26th January 2022 at 7.00pm in the Town Hall, Grassington 
Those Present.
Chairman:

Councillor R Charlton
Councillors: 
Councillor B Kendall, Councillor B Smith, Councillor T Lofthouse, Councillor J Brooksbank, Councillor J Booth, Councillor M Newman,  Councillor P Egan & Councillor Darwin
Officers:
Mrs L Close (Clerk),
Also, Present:
19 members of the public present
2122/142

ITEM 1 – Chairman’s Remarks 
Councillor R Charlton welcomed them to the meeting and thanked them for attending. 
2122/143

ITEM 2 – To accept apologies for absence.



None
2122/144

ITEM 3 – Declarations of Interest

Councillor Lofthouse lives next door to planning application C/33/501
2122/145

ITEM 4 – Dispensations Requests



None requested. 

2122/146

ITEM 5 – Minutes of the previous meeting. 



Proposed by Councillor T Lofthouse



Seconded by Councillor B Smith
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 5th January to be accepted as a true and accurate record.    (unanimous)
Councillor Charlton brought item 16 forward which was unanimously supported

2122/147
ITEM 16 – Planning  


Application c/33/501 – Moody Sty Lane


Councillor Charlton confirmed that he had spoken with the YDNPA Planning and Craven District Council. He had been advised that this application would not be presented to the planning committee until at least April. It was a changing situation and the affordable homes had now been increased to 7, this was envisaged that as a minimum it would speed up the process of the application. Councillor Charlton discussed at length the application and then invited comments from the public.


Councillor Lofthouse explained the site plan in further detail. 


Councillor Darwin circulated pictures of the flooded site and expressed her concerns with regard to flooding. All members of the public were encouraged to contact the planning department direct.


District Councillor Foster joined the meeting and expressed that he felt the application passed in the preliminary process was not compliant with the local plan because of access to the site. 


It was agreed that an extension would be requested, and this item would be decided at the next meeting.

2122/148
ITEM 17.1 – Correspondence Queens Jubilee


The organiser of the proposed forthcoming jubilee events discussed the proposed plans in greater detail. It was confirmed that all avenues of permission had been asked in principle and a village beacon had been offered to be supplied for the village and to use in other celebrations. 


The parish Council supported the proposals and Councillor Charlton would attend the open public meeting on February 4th. 
2122/149
ITEM 6 – Matters Arising from previous minutes


None
2122/150

ITEM 7 - Lighting Matters

It was reported that 2 lights were out on Water Street and the Jakey was still not working
2122/151
ITEM 8 – Linton Churchyard Grass Cutting funding request

Proposed by Councillor B Kendall


Seconded by Councillor K Darwin


RESOLVED to pay the share of the Linton Churchyard grass cutting charge.





(8 in favour, 1 against)
2122/152
ITEM 9 – Property Matters


The football club asked if they could hold an event for the jubilee. It was confirmed that the music should be pointing down the field and the drainage needed to be checked. 


A meeting with the Grassington Town Hall Trustees was confirmed for Monday 31st January at 2pm 
2122/153
ITEM 10 – Finance


The Bank statements were received and noted


Proposed by Councillor M Newman

Seconded by Councillor M Egan 

RESOLVED to accept the bank statements

(unanimous)

2122/154
Item 11 – Allotments


There were 2 vacancies on the allotments which had been filled. 
 
2122/155
ITEM 12 – Playground

Operation Green Upper Wharfedale Farmers – The offer of work from the young farmers was accepted. They would be asked to remove the moss from the equipment as soon as possible. Equipment would be supplied. 
2122/156
ITEM 13 – Car Parking

Confirmation that Craven District Council would attend the next meeting.


Councillors Egan, Newman and Charlton would visit Dent before the next meeting. 
2122/157
ITEM 14 – Highway


The Jakey was discussed and the news that YDNPA would no longer clear this are.

Proposed by Councillor Charlton to ask the village caretaker if he would take this work on, this was seconded by Councillor Kendall and fully supported.

2122/158
ITEM 15 - District / County Councillors


The New Authority was discussed by Councillor Foster and the added work this might involve. 
2122/160
ITEM 16 – Planning


See minute number 2122/147
2122/161

ITEM 17 – Correspondence 



Town Crier request – A request had been received for a town crier



Proposed by Councillor Kendall




Seconded by Councillor Charlton




RESOLVED to look further into this request in principle










(7 in favour, 2 abstention)

Bus Consultation – All comments to Councillor Booth or the Clerk for submission.

Dales Market – An email had been received to ascertain if the cobbled area outside the Dales Market shop could be replaced with paving slabs. 
2122/162

ITEM 18 - Matters requested by the Public




None raised
The Date of the next Ordinary Council meeting is Wednesday 23rd February 2022
With no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 20.39pm
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